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ACOUSTIC MEMO 
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DATE 30 August 2018 CONFIDENTIALITY Confidential 

SUBJECT The Grove– Acoustics 

 

Introduction  

Test Valley Borough Council’s SHELAA assessment concluded that The Grove site is exposed to significant railway 
and motorway noise constraints. 

Whilst it is obvious from aerial mapping that the site is exposed to motorway and railway noise, this should not be 
seen as a reason to deem the site undevelopable for residential use. WSP has worked on many sites with similar 
noise conditions and developed site specific mitigation to ensure that the future occupants of the site are not exposed 
to unreasonable levels of noise.  

 
Noise Constraints and Mitigation 

The railway line is at grade or in a cutting along the site’s western boundary. As the noise source is not elevated 
above the site, this allows for more effective noise mitigation. This could include appropriate and suitable mitigation 
such as an acoustic barrier1 and/or a buffer to increase the distance between the railway and any noise sensitive 
buildings. This, in combination with appropriate setback distances where needed, will ensure that any future 
occupants of the site will be exposed to acceptable noise conditions.  

The height of the M271 differs in relation to the site. The motorway is in cutting when compared to the area of the site 
to its south. However, it seems that the area of the site to its north is lower than the motorway, although this is difficult 
to determine with certainty from online mapping. However, for both areas of the site adjacent to the M271, appropriate 
or suitable mitigation such as acoustic barriers and/or buffers should be effective in reducing noise levels. In our 
experience, where the road is elevated, it is more effective to use proposed buildings to screen noise levels and to 
locate these buildings at an appropriate distance from the road. The internal arrangement of these buildings is key to 
ensuring that habitable rooms (bedrooms, living rooms and dining rooms) are not exposed to unacceptable noise 
levels. It is anticipated that suitable mitigation such as an acoustic barrier on the boundary with the M271 and 
appropriate setback distances will be acceptable for the area of the site to the south of the M271. 

 
Conclusion 

Based on our experience of similar sites, it is anticipated that with appropriate mitigation an acceptable noise climate 
for residential development can be achieved on the site. 

It is, therefore, concluded that from a noise perspective the site should be deemed appropriate for residential use, 
subject to the above. 

                                                   
1 A barrier could take the form of a close boarded timber fence, an earth bund or a combination of the two. 
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